

**Saskatchewan Athletics
Sunday, January 11, 2026 10:00 a.m.
Saskatoon Fieldhouse**

ITEM #1 ATTENDANCE

Present: Kyle Williams, Jake Neufeld, Grant Van Eaton, Bart Gilbert, Greg Hetterley, Brandey Blahut, Harvey Weber, Jen Wood, Jared Olson, Ty Pederson, Tyrell Sawatzky, Brett Lachance, Julianne Labach

Staff: Laura Young

ITEM#2 ADOPTION OF AGENDA

BRDM26-07 To adopt the agenda
Pederson/Blahut
12 fav 0 opp 1 abs
CARRIED

ITEM #3 ADOPTION OF MINUTES

BRDM26-08 To adopt the minutes of November 28 and November 29, 2025
Gilbert/Van Eaton
12 fav 0 opp 1 abs
CARRIED

ITEM#4 BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

Online store/clothing – Kyle updated everyone that we will have Sask Athletics merchandise available for purchase through the Athletics Canada store. The new logo has been sent to them and once everything is ready, we will promote to our membership.

U18, U20 and Senior Provincial Championships – Not decided yet. Bob is going to do some shoulder tapping.

Excellence Program – Jared is working on this. Will be deferred to the next meeting

Bank update – Kyle and Laura have started the process of moving the chequing account from TD Bank to Affinity Credit Union. This should take approximately 3-6 months to get everything shifted over.

| |
|---|
| ITEM#5 EXECUTIVE & COMMITTEE REPORTS |
|---|

President – Written report reviewed. We have two Sask Athletics members receiving Sask Sport Awards this year. Congratulations to Harvey Weber, Coach Dedication Award, and Dave Elder, Volunteer Dedication Award.

Past President – Congratulations to Kyle on becoming the Branch Chair with Athletics Canada. Good job by everyone putting on the Sanderson meet this weekend. Harvey thanked everyone for the nomination for the Sask Sport Award.

1st Vice President – Grant will arrange to meet with Bob and staff in the near future.

Capacity/Interaction – No report.

Finance – Operational Report reviewed. Early in the year but everything is on track.

Participation – Written report reviewed. Discussion on how we can accommodate all clinic requests. Recruit more clinicians? Jared to do clinics?

Officials Committee – Written report reviewed

Masters Committee – No report.

Excellence – Reviewed written and High-Performance Coach reports.

Executive Director – Kyle reviewed written report. Updated a few things from the semi-annual meeting. Summarized the new Official's Pathway. Safe Sport – implementation of new changes. AC is hoping to have everything rolled out by next season.

BRDM26-09 To approve the Sask Sport Follow Up Report as presented.
Wood/Olson
12 fav 0 opp 1 abs
CARRIED

Discussion around Athlete Assistance Charts. Some standards in some events are harder to achieve than some of our provincial records. Should we add para standards for funding? Men's PV for the year 1998 and 2000 is 5.39m but 1999 is 5.44m.

BRDM26-10 To accept the 2026 Athlete Assistance Charts with the change to men's PV (1999 – 5.39m)
Hetterley/Neufeld
12 fav 0 opp 1 abs
CARRIED

| |
|--|
| ITEM#5 EXECUTIVE & COMMITTEE REPORTS |
|--|

BRDM26-11 To accept the reports of the Board, Executive Director and Committees as presented
Wood/Pederson
12 fav 0 opp 1 abs
CARRIED

| |
|------------------------------|
| ITEM#6 IN CAMERA |
|------------------------------|

None.

| |
|---------------------------------|
| ITEM#7 NEW BUSINESS |
|---------------------------------|

Provincial Record Policy Review - Current policy reviewed. To revise “Hand timing may only be considered for record purposes if automatic timing is not available and is deemed acceptable by the Executive Director of Saskatchewan Athletics.”

BRDM26-12 To amend the Saskatchewan Athletics Policy on Recognizing Provincial Track and Field Records replacing Hand timing may only be considered for record purposes if automatic timing is not available and is deemed acceptable by the Executive Director of Saskatchewan Athletics with “To follow Athletics Canada’s Technical Rules regarding hand timing.”
Hetterley/Labach
12 fav 0 opp 1 abs
CARRIED

Jared brought up the frequency of the Sasktrack Express. Used to be monthly. The board would like to see this go back to monthly newsletters. Need to connect more with the membership. Grant said he has received some complaints as well in regards to communication and finding items on the website. May need to look at cleaning this up and changing a few things.

| |
|--------------------------------|
| ITEM#8 ADJOURNMENT |
|--------------------------------|

BRDM26-13 To adjourn (11:34 am)
Pederson